Welcoming Remarks to Returning School District Staff 
School Board President, Edward H. Brown, Jr.,
Albany High School, September 6, 2005

Welcome Back ! 

I hope everyone had a wonderful vacation and an eventful summer. I certainly did ! The month of August comes to mind. Before then, to be quite honest with you, I wasn’t planning on being here to greet you this morning. I was just minding my own vice-presidential business, just like Harry Truman in April of ’45,   when I got this call on August 12th from Scott Wexler and the rest is history. So I am here now and I am very happy to be here.  

This school district is on the move ! With today’s opening of North Albany Academy, later this afternoon, we will have opened three new schools in less than 2 weeks. We are well on the way to the completion of our 157 million dollar facilities plan to rebuild the entire physical infrastructure of our school district. But I can assure you that the Board of Education is even more concerned with what will be happening inside our schools once they are open. And that’s where you come in.  Because you are where the rubber meets the road. Your performance is critical to the academic destiny and future well being of close to ten thousands students attending our city’s public schools. 

We have some challenges ahead of us this year. Achievement gaps need to be closed, academic ceilings need to be raised and new levels of enthusiasm and excellence must be reached. The Board is expecting significant progress in academic outcomes this year.  We have high expectations but we are confident that our expectations will be met by our highly skilled, dedicated, committed and enthusiastic teaching staff, accompanied by their well-trained staff nurses, social workers and other key professionals. 
We have confidence in our gifted Superintendent, Dr. Joseph, and the new dynamic management team that she has assembled for this district. We are confident in you. Our challenge is great but I am sure that you share the Board’s vision of a public school system in Albany that will become the academic envy of our neighbors and the pride to our city. We can and will eradicate the achievement gap before this decade is out and we will begin this task in earnest tomorrow when school opens! In terms of high school graduation rates, we are talking about eradicating the gap by 2010 when this year’s 8th graders will graduate. We received a positive report, this summer that we are making significant progress toward this end and the Superintendent will have more details for you in her remarks. But I am sure that you share with me a “deep seated belief in the innate ability of all of our students to learn” and the Board knows you have the skills to get the job done. 
On behalf of the Board of Education I would like to thank you, from the bottom of my heart for your deep commitment to our children and wish every success in the attainment of excellence in the coming academic year.   

